Edmonton Bicycle and Touring Club
1998 Annual General Meeting Minutes

Idylwylde Community Hall, 8631 - 81 Street 
Saturday, November 7, 1998

Call to Order - The meeting was called to order by Lois Knight at 7:20pm. 

1. Reports

1.1 President's Report

Richard Williams reported upon his 1997-98 accomplishments: 

· Began season with a 4 corner offence: 

1. Membership drives at Mountain Equipment Coop, 
(goal of 10% (300) members; we reached 314).
2. Bakery Tour
3. Chocolate Ride
4. Tour de France - Alberta 

· Exposed Tour de France - Alberta to public participation to record participation of about 112. 

· Begain laying a foundation for club publicity of it's self, rides and events. 

· "Rolled" out or recycled our meetings to new "member friendly" format 


Richard Williams reported upon his 1998-99 goals, if re-elected: 

· Splitting of publicy/social coordinator position. 

· EBTC Cycling Jersey. 

· Bigger, better, tougher "Tour de France - Alberta" 

· More centuries. 

· Cross club events. 

· Membership growth of 10% (to 345). 

· Interesting and creative speakers. 

· Tailwinds. 

1.2 Secretary's Report 

Lois Knight presented last year's AGM minutes. One correction was noted: there were 286 members, not 282 MOTION: Moved by Angela Ziemann that the minutes of the November 15, 1997 AGM be approved as ammended. Seconded by Alberto Rodriguez. Carried. 

1.3 Vice President/Touring Coordinator's Report 

Bob Davidson outlined his "Vice Presdent/Touring Annual Report" that appeared on page 3 of the October-November 1998 EBTC Spokes. 
MOTION: Moved by David Williams that Bob's EBTC Spokes report be accepted as information. Seconded by Joanna Miazga. Carried.

1.4 Membership Coordinator's Report 

Ellen Williams reported that we now have 314 members, up 28 from last year's total of 286. This breaks down as 164 male, 135 female, 15 unknown; 130 household memberships, 184 single, 172 renewals, 142 new members. Ellen announced that she's stepping down from her position.

1.5 Education and Safety Coordinator's Report 

Don Peddie described the "Safety Summit" Conference that he attended. Don encouraged everyone to read Forester's "Effective Cycling" book (available in the EBTC Library) and take Can-Bike Courses. Don announced that he's stepping down from his position
. 

1.6 Publicity/Social Coordinator's Report 

Angela Ziemann reported that she was in contact with many organizations to publicize the club. She reported upon the many speakers she arranged for the monthly member meetings. For the winter season, she publicized our club at the Nordic Fair. Angela listed social events that were held; some were successful, some weren't.

1.7 Volunteer Coordinator's Report 

Scott Southworth reported that sometimes getting volunteers is like pulling teeth; but those who come out contribute greatly to the club. Scott announced that he's stepping down from his position.

1.8 Newsletter Editor's Report 

David Williams reported that the newsletter ran smooth this year. He gave his thanks to Don Kennedy for producing one issue and assisting with another while he was away on vacation. 
At this point, the meeting was adjourned for a break; it resumed at 8:15pm.

1.9 Treasurer's Report 

1.9a Audited Financial Statements for 1997 

Maureen Lanuke presented the 1997 audited financial statements. 
MOTION: Moved by Maureen Lanuke that the 1997 financial statements be accepted as presented. Seconded by Howard MacPherson. Carried. 
Maureen Lanuke also provided the 1998 financial statements to October 31 and reported that, in 1998: 
David Williams sold our old Certified Data 386 computer for $150. 
John Sission sold our bicycle trailer to Bosco Homes for $300. 
We gave refunds to participants of trips that made a lot of money. 
1.9b Appointment of Auditor's for 1998 
A request was made for volunteers from the membership for auditors for the new financial statements. Joanna Miazga and Alberto Rodriguez volunteered. 
MOTION: Moved by Maureen Lanuke that Joanna Miazga and Alberto Rodriguez be appointed as auditors for the 1998 financial year. Seconded by Brian Wallace. Carried. 

1.9c Budget and Fee Structure for 1999 

Maureen Lanuke presented the 1999 budget. No major purchases are planned. 
MOTION: Moved by Maureen Lanuke that the proposed 1999 budget be accepted as presented. Seconded by Susan Evans. Carried. 

2. Old Business - No Old Business from last year's AGM

3. New Business 

3.1 EBTC Banking Member Motion 

MOTION: Moved by Bob Davidson that in the interest of supporting an Edmonton based financial institution that supports many non-profit organizations in our City, "I so move that we transfer Edmonton Bicycle and Touring Club accounts to Capital City Savings and Credit Union, Ltd". 
Much discussion ensued upon the benefits of each institution. 
MOTION: Moved by Maureen Lanuke that the motion be ammended as "Provide Treasurer the mandate to research the benefits of both the bank of Montreal and capital City Savings and report back at the next AGM.". Bob Davidson accepted this ammendment. Bob Davidson seconded. 17 for; 7 against. Carried. 

3.2 Proposed Restructuring of the Executive 

MOTION: Moved by Richard Williams that the Publicity/Social Coordinator position be split into 2 positions. Seconded by Alberto Rodriguez. Carried. 

3.3 Election of the 1998-99 Executive 

President - Richard Williams 
Vice President/Touring Coordinator - Bob Davidson 
Treasurer - Maureen Lanuke 
Secretary - Debbi Kowaliuk 
Newsletter Editor - David Williams 
Education/Safety Coordinator - John Sission 
Supplies/Equipment Coordinator - Ernie Mah 
Membership Coordinator - Al Carlson 
Volunteer Coordinator/Librarian - vacant 
Publicity Coordinator - Angela Ziemann 
Social Coordinator - vacant 
MOTION: Moved by Joanna Miazga that the vacant positions be appointed at the 1st executive meeting after the AGM. Seconded by Don Peddie. Passed. 

3.4 Proposed 1998/99 Purchases

No purchases are proposed for 1999 

3.5 Volunteer Recognition 

David Williams presented certificates to members in recognition of their volunteer activities over the past year.


Angela Ziemann              Jan Damgaard


Bob Davidson                Jeanette Williams


David Williams              Kathie Reith


Don Peddie                  Kathy Boychuk


Ellen Williams              Larry Walkhouse


Ernie Mah                   Laurie Krieger


John Sisson                 Martin Kupilik


Lois Knight Mary            Jane MacPherson


Maureen Lanuke              Nadine Leenders


Richard Williams            Shannon Christie


Scott Southworth            Sharon Zelazo


Anna Siwiec                 Don Kennedy


Darlene Santano             Chris Babin


Diana Gabriel               Melanie Donaghey


Doug Bond                   Michael Dube


George Gabriel

3.6 3rd Annual Spokes Awards

· David Williams presented the 3rd annual Spokes awards to those who wrote articles for our newsletter. 

· Don Peddie - for his articles on Safety 

· Dan Eddy - for his hi-tech Digital Camera photos of the "Have Buns will Travel" (Bakery) Ride 

· Richard Williams - for his off-the-wall rambling "Ramblings" 

· Judith Morison/Loreen Morling - for their San Juan/Gulf Islands article that suggested we eat more Jelly Donuts 

· Angela Ziemann - for her regular articles on the upcoming member's meetings 


MOTION: Moved by Angela Ziemann that the meeting be adjourned. Seconded by Don Peddie. Carried. The meeting ended at 9:42pm. 

